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MOUNT VIEW COLQUITZ COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 


WWW. MOUNTVIEWCOLQUITZ.CA


March 19, 2015

BC Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure

Vancouver Island District

240 – 2240 Chatterton Way

Victoria, BC, V8X 5J2 

via email to RYAN EVANOFF, Senior District Development Technician
Dear Sirs:

Re: 
3440 Saanich Road – Uptown Phase 3 Development

Right Turn on Carey and Douglas for all Traffic

Mount View Colquitz Community Association members are distressed to discover the process undertaken to negotiate changes at the Carey Road/Douglas Street intersection, to allow a right turn onto Carey for all traffic, has taken place without any input from local residents.

Saanich staff, Morguard staff, MOTI and BC Transit have corresponded and met over several months to negotiate what each of them wanted to see at this intersection but none of the parties, including Saanich, thought to involve local residents or the local Community Association in these discussions.  As the people who will be directly affected day to day by this decision, we feel that this was an unfair process lacking transparency.

The Association has been on record since 2010 opposing a right turn onto Carey from Douglas, and at a community consultation meeting with Uptown in January, Morguard Investments representatives were reminded of this opposition in the community to any changes proposed for the intersection except to accommodate transit. 

Mount View Colquitz Community members believe that it would have been a reasonable compromise to have approved the Uptown Phase 3 application subject to opening Carey Road at Douglas Street for transit traffic only, allowing out neighbourhood to be spared increased traffic cutting up Carey Road from Douglas. If Morguard requires vehicle traffic from Douglas to access the underground parkade on Ravine, then it should be in the form of a directed lane than cannot continue up Carey.
Some comment has been made that the opening of Carey would ease cut through traffic on Harriet Rd. It is more likely that such as action will simply serve to increase the cut through traffic overall, giving drivers two roads on which to try to avoid congestion on Highway One. The goal of stopping cut-through traffic on Harriet is a laudable one, and simply achieved; prevent a right turn onto Harriet from the highway. By also maintaining a limited right turn on Carey for transit only (or transit and vehicles bound for Uptown), MOTI will be helping our neighbourhood residents’ wellbeing immeasurably. 
And of course such decisions should not be made without adequate consultation of community members.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely, 
Susan Belford, President

Mount View Colquitz Community Association

